
Winter is here...but you might not know it with the wonderful 

temperatures we have had so far. Even though there is not much snow 

on the ground yet and our temperatures have been fairly mild, it is 

still time to bundle up. 

Our first term of school has flown by and report cards and virtual 

conferences have been completed. I would like to thank all of our 

parents who attended our conferences at the end of November. It 

was great to connect with families in order celebrate and share in the 

achievements of your children. Thank you to all of our parents and 

guardians for navigating technology and platforms in order to 

conference with Teachers. 

December is a very busy month at Joseph Teres. The holiday season is 

just around the corner. There are a number of special learning 

activities and classroom events being planned for students by staff. 

As we reflect on the past year, we are grateful for our wonderful 

students, our dedicated families and our talented staff. Our entire 

school community is a special place for all of us.  Wishing everyone a 

wonderful holiday season ahead. 
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Principal:           Mrs. S. Kostecki 

Vice Principal:   Mrs. P. MacDonell 

IMPORTANT DATES FOR 2021-2022 

Dec 22 Early Dismissal 2:30 pm 

 Last day before Christmas Break 

_______________________________________________ 

 

Jan 6 School Re-Opens - Day 4 or K Caterpillar Day 

_______________________________________________ 

 

Feb 4 Co-ordinated Day - No Classes 

Feb 21 Louis Riel Day – No School 

_______________________________________________ 

 

Mar 4  Report Card Preparation – No Classes 

Mar 7 Kindergarten Registration Begins 

Mar 11 Reports Cards Posted 

Mar 17 and Evening Student-Led Conferences 

Mar 18 Morning Student-Led Conferences – No Classes 

 Professional Development pm - No Classes 

Mar 25 Last Day before the break  

Mar 28 to  Spring Break 

Apr 1 

_______________________________________________ 

 

Apr 4 School Re-Opens – Day 6 or K Caterpillar Day 

Apr 15   Good Friday – No School  

Apr 25 Professional Development - No Classes 

_______________________________________________ 

 

May 24 Victoria Day  - No School 

_______________________________________________ 

 

June 30 Last Day of School - Early Dismissal 2:30 pm 

 Report Cards Posted 



Koats for Kids 

 

Free winter gear is available to students through Koats for 

Kids. If your child needs warm winter clothing, please email 

pmacdonell@retsd.mb.ca  

Emails will be kept confidential. 

Please include in the request child’s name and sizes for 

coats/boots.  

All items will be delivered to the school by Koats for Kids 

and the teachers will send items home with the student. 

Online Safety 
 
Many parents have questions about their children’s online      
behaviours.  
 

• What are my children doing online?  Are there risks? 

• How do I keep up to date on online issues? 

• Is my child safe online? 
 

Information to help parents protect their children on the in-

ternet can be found at ProtectKidsOnline.ca 

Recycling At JT School 

By:  Room 113 (Ms. Schade’s Grade 3 class)  

Did you know that we recycle a lot of things at JT School?  Do you want 

to know what we recycle?  We collect old batteries.  We take them to a 

recycling centre that recycles them safely.  We collect used pens and 

mechanical pencils.  We take them to Staples.  They have a program that 

recycles them and turns them into new things.  We collect dried up 

markers.  Crayola recycles them and turns them into fuel.  And finally, 

we collect drink tabs.  The tabs go to an 

organization called Tabs For Wheelchairs.  They help 

boys and girls who need a wheelchair.  If you have any of 

these items at home they can be brought to school.  You 

can give them to your Teacher or put them in our recy-

cling container in the meeting area.  We hope you help the 

environment by recycling these things.  

mailto:pmacdonell@retsd.mb.ca
http://protectkidsonline.ca/app/en/


Going Away on Vacation… 

If you are going away on holidays as a family, please make 

sure that your child’s Teacher is aware as well as the Office 

(204-958-6860). 

Additionally, if you are away from home and someone else is 

caring for your child in your absence, please make sure that 

we have accurate information and contact phone numbers at 

the school. 

Call Backs Phone 204-958-6860 

In order to minimize the calling of parents and guardians when your child/ren is ill, has an appointment 

or will be late, it would be greatly appreciated if you would call the school anytime before 8:50 am     

to advise us of this. 

You can leave a message on our answering machine in the evenings, 

through the night or early in the morning. Messages are checked regularly 

during the day if the answering machine is on. 

 

Please inform the office of any phone number or address changes to insure our records are up to 

date. 

 



Joseph Teres 

JTPC Meetings: 
Tuesday January 11 

Tuesday February 1 

Tuesday March 1 

Tuesday April 5 

Tuesday May 3 

At this time, meetings are being held remotely 

on Teams from 6:00 pm to 7:00 pm   

If you would like to attend one of our virtual 

meetings, please call the school to be 

added to the list. 

The JTPC is made up of the following parents and positions: 

• Tiffany Schellenberg   -  Chairperson 

• Natalie Giesbrecht   -  Co Chair 

• Jen Warren    -  Secretary 

• Aryssa Rowe     -  Treasurer 

• Dylan Balzer    -  Member at Large 

• Christy Capner    -  Member at Large 

• Christina Luz    -  Member at Large 

Fundraising Update 
 
Thank you to all the families that participated in 
our first PAC fundraiser of the year. More         
information on our next fundraiser will be coming 
shortly. 
 
  









Dear JT Families,  
 
Our Grade Four class wanted to spread some holiday cheer to the 
community. After brainstorming, we decided we want to send  
holiday cards to some of the personal care homes in our       
neighbourhood. We think it will make people happy to get a card, 
especially during the pandemic when families might not be able to 
see each other. We are calling our project “Holiday Cheer Cards”.  

 
We have set a goal to make 500 cards. We have already made 70! If you would like to 
help our project, we are looking for donations of any extra holiday cards you might 
have around your house. If you would like to send them to the school, we can decorate 
them and write a holiday message! 
 
Please send any cards to the office with the label “Holiday Cheer Cards”.     
Thank you for your help!  
 
Sincerely,  
Everyone from Room 114  
Grade Four  

JT Gives 
 
Traditionally Joseph Teres School has always collected 

items for those in need during the Christmas season.   

In keeping with current health orders, we are once 

again unable to collect donations in our school, but that 

does not mean we still cannot give!  

This year we will be working with a JT family who is  

supporting the Main Street Project Holiday Gift Drive.  

Anyone interested in donating items like coats,       

blankets, toiletries, or anything on their Wish List,   

can simply drop them off at 86 North Meadow Drive. 

This family has a large collection bin in their drive way 

where  donations can be dropped off. 

Main Street Project is a wonderful organization         

devoted to helping Winnipeg’s most vulnerable for     

almost 50 years. We encourage you to check out their 

website and see where you can help.   

https://www.mainstreetproject.ca/  

 
 
Thank You Joseph Teres for your support to this great cause. 

 

https://www.mainstreetproject.ca/




We wish you much joy, happiness and 

health as we enter the holiday season and 

begin to look forward to the New Year. 

From all the staff at Joseph Teres School  



 








